ULLADULLA & DISTRICTS GARDEN CLUB INC.


GENERAL MEETING MINUTES
9.30 am Monday 24 September 2018, Baptist Church, Matron Porter Drive, Narrawallee
	1
	Meeting opened at  9.30  am


	

	
	
	

	2
	Members Present  
	

	
	94
	

	3
	Apologies: 
	Gillian Boyd

	
	Lynne Mearing, Heather Steadman and Val Tranter
	

	4
	Welcome to Visitors 
	Gillian Boyd

	
	Five Visitors – Diane Westgate, Jill Whiting, Carol Curtis, Gillian Evans and
 Elsie Pulver
	

	5
	President’s Message
	Gillian Boyd

	
	· Despite the minimal rain, the blossom and the flowers seem to be emerging and brightening up our gardens, bushland and roadside verges. We have some natives in our garden bursting out in flower for the first time which is lovely to see.

· We have made our donations to the Mayor’s appeal for Allan Tull the helicopter pilot who died fighting the Kingiman/Croobyar fire and to the drought relief appeal as agreed by members at the August meeting. Hopefully these contributions will make a bit of a difference for the Tull family and for drought affected farmers.

· Our new library books are now available for borrowing along with Charles Dove’s DVD and the latest issues ABC Gardening and Organic gardening magazines. Sue will give us a review of one of the new books before the Morning tea break. I hope you take the opportunity to borrow some of these new additions to the library.

· Our new shed is up and will store all our meeting requisites. Hopefully it will make setting up our meeting venue a lot easier and quicker. Many thanks to John Steadman and Mark Kendall for all their hard work erecting the shed; it is luck they both enjoyed Meccano when they were kids.

· Have you seen, or possibly sat on, the garden seat and surrounds at the Mollymook Surf Club? It looks really good and is proving very popular with visitors to the area.
· Brian Roach last month’s Guest speaker has inspired some members. These members have proposed that we initiate a Propagation Group. If you are interested put your name on the sign up sheet at the Activities table. If you have some skills in propagating, we really need your knowledge and help to make the group work so please add your name to the list if you would like to help out by sharing your skills
· The committee has proposed that a number of changes to the Garden Club’s constitution be put to members for consideration. These changes aim to make the Constitution a bit more flexible so we can manage the Association more efficiently given the large number of members. You should have received the document detailing the proposed changes this morning when you registered for today’s meeting. The document is also posted on the Home page of our website. Please have a think about the changes and if you have any comments please discuss them with a committee member or preferably send us an email. More details in the newsletter or on the website. We will vote on the changes at the AGM next February.
· The Zone Friendship Day was on last Thursday. It was a new experience for me. I was presented with “the Spade” which means that Ulladulla and Districts Garden Club are the hosts for the next Zone Friendship Day in 2020. I hope we can make it a really memorable day for all the clubs in our zone.
	

	7
	Presentation of badges to New Members
	Gillian Boyd

	
	Chris Turner, Lyn Mearing (apologies)
	

	8
	Health and Welfare Report
	Sue McMahon

	
	Val Tranter is still recovering.  Jim Mison is ill. A card was sent to Marg Condie. Grahame Oke is still ill, Judy Patterson has a heart problem, Ann Joy is unwell, as is Max Bush.  Pauline Ovcar is at home recovering after a stroke. Hannah Nestler Kuel passed away. 
	

	9
	Guest Speaker
	Fiona Schereurs

	
	Forthcoming Shoalhaven City Council Sustainability Workshops 
Fiona talked about Kerb side collections and waste recovery services. 
Some of the workshops offered by Shoalhaven Council include Composting, Bees wax wraps, and Japanese fabric wrap (Furoshiki).

Bookings for the workshops can be made online through the Council website.

	

	10
	Activities Report
	Debbie Kendall

	
	Refer to September Newsletter for full details

	

	11
	Garden Gems
	Lindy Bonser

	
	Daryl Bishop

Tetratheca, Iris, Rhaphiolepis Delacouri (Spring time),  and Fuchsia

Phil Chapman

Succulent, cactus, Knobbled Jaws,  grafted Cactus, Argyrantheumum, and Carnation

Elvina

Orchids

Janey George

Rondaletia

Val Hemphrey

Hippeastrum

Jim Mison 

Grape Hyacinth

Margaret Reeves

Waratah Shady Lady white and red Corroborre

Rose Richardson 

Emu bush and Lavendar

Graham Robyn 

Clivia

Tina and Keith Robinson 

Clematis

Larrine Schachter

Princess Lilies, Violets Alstromeria 

Linda Slinger

Rulingia Hermanniifolia – wrinkled kerrawong ground cover and Telopea Shady lady White Waratah. Tetrantheca Thymifolia – Fairy Bells

Sheila Tracy

Fruit Blossom,  Clivia and Spring blossoms

Olive Stockley

Geranium, Helebores Penny Pink and Peggy Sue


	

	12
	Book Review
	Sue Hobson

	
	The Bonsai Beginner's Bible - Sue said the book covered different Bonsai styles and problems that can occur. The book instructed the reader on how to feed bonsai plants. It also had photos. It is a reference book.
	

	13
	Librarian’s Report
	Elvina James

	
	Refer to September 2018 newsletter for full details
Birthday flowers – Bottle Brush, Sturt Desert Pea and Exotic Sweet Peas
	

	
	STRETCH and SHAKE
	

	
	
	

	14
	What are you doing in your garden at the moment?
	Gillian Boyd

	
	· Alison Austen – Trimmed hedges and raked. Has broccoli and cabbages growing. Mulched strawberries. Alison also said she should mow the lawn.
· Colleen Ringe – Not doing much at present. The garden is dry and wind blown. She is adding some potted colour.
· John Sparks – has a small garden. He has been busy feeding and repotting plants. A Black bird reorganised the strawberry bed. He cut back his Hibiscus quite severely but it has come back in spite of some insect damage.
	

	15
	Secretary’s Report
	Rhonda Farr

	
	Minutes of the General Meeting of August are available on the table and in full view for members to read when they come into the meeting. The minutes are also posted on the website prior to the meeting for you to refer to and read.

Motion: That the Minutes of the previous meeting be accepted.

Moved:   Rhonda Farr                     
Seconded: Gill Gibson
Result:

Correspondence - Refer Attachment 1
Motion That the incoming correspondence be accepted and the outgoing be endorsed

Moved:   Rhonda Farr          Seconded:  John Steadman   Result:

	

	17
	Q and A
	Lindy Bonser

	
	Lindy facilitated a short Q and A session around plant identification, scale treatment and Bearded Iris flowering and bulb storage.

	

	18
	Competition Results 
	Janey George

	
	Spring Has Sprung

1st prize – Catheryn Craig

2nd Prize – Margaret Reeves

3rd Prize  - Robyn Smith 

Next month: Heavenly Roses
	

	19
	Trading Table
	Janet Baxter

	
	$85
	

	20
	Today’s Raffle Winners
	Gillian Boyd

	
	1st prize – Jocelyn Lavering

2nd Prize – June  Harris

3rd prize – Lek Smith - Hill

12 prizes were drawn 

	

	21
	NEXT MEETING: 29 October 2018
	

	
	MEETING CLOSED  12.45 pm
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